Minutes from Houma Navigation Canal Deepening PDT meeting

25 October 2007

INTRODUCTIONS  
Neubauer (ITR, Walla Walla, by phone) needs update on status.  Proposed ITR cost engineering reviewer from Mobile District.  PM, Salamone will contact.

ECONOMICS

a. ITR Status – ITR comments, responses entered into DrChecks. Has not been backchecked. Whalen will contact and request backcheck.
b. Vessel Forecast Study – complete, report submitted to Whalen for review.  Presentation of results on Wednesday Oct 31, 10:00 am, room 345.
· Traffic forecast shows marked increase early in project time frame, then decline

· Corresponding increase in traditional NED benefits of 10%

· ITR econ reviewer will be contacted with updates for additional review, comment

H&H

a. Current Status – 3-D modeling: 
1. HNC @ Dulac USGS gage experiences bidirectional flow (freshwater on top and tidal flow on bottom) the gage measures velocities 4 feet below the water surface and does not account for the bidirectional flow.  Gauge data is limited and we were forced to eliminate this gauge from calibration and to rely on the Houma gauge on GIWW.   
2. Minors Canal was selected as the W inflow boundary point to save time in the modeling effort by not extending the model all the way to the Atch R. to the west.  Minor’s Canal data is limited (70% of data missing).  Data gaps filled with ANN but CH3D model is still not capturing freshwater flow from the Atch. R.  WEST currently making comparison for the hydrodynamics and salinity between the model results and the field data.  Comparison will include a statistical analysis to show reliability of the model results in reference to the field data.  Hydrodynamic and low flow salinity calibration is near completion.  The low flow scenario is the critical condition.  Decisions will be made next week on high flow salinity calibration.  
3. Morganza to the Gulf project has changed design of lock structure.  Carl Anderson will provide updated information to PM and H&H to allow incorporation into models
4. New proposed schedule 

· Model calibration complete by November 12

· Alternatives complete by November 26

· 100% submittal by December 3
b. System-wide Model (SWM)

1. The HNC deepening project schedule will be negatively impacted by the problems encountered by the TABS system-wide model for Morganza to the Gulf.  The 3-D model being completed for the deepening project is independent, and all slips to the project resulting from that aspect are being addressed through current work being done by West.  West’s model is being used to define salinity in the waterways, and to identify salinity increases as a result of flow distributions from the GIWW in the area.  
2. The TABS model has been delayed because of resolution issues in the data for the model. The correction of this issue will involve a 6-month period for ERDC to come up with a calibrated model (mid-March).  Alternative runs will begin at the end of the 6 months, and could continue for several weeks.
3. Because the schedule for the feasibility is crucial, Mislan suggested returning to an original plan for obtaining salinity data for the marshes.  The salinity measurements (and stage data, too? Price, Mislan will advise) in specifically identified areas of the marsh will be correlated with the salinity measurements for the adjacent channel, and a relationship between the two salinity measures will be defined as a result of that correlation.  This will be used in conjunction with salinity predictions from the 3-D model to predict the salinity changes in the marsh resulting from the deepening.

4. Following a months of data collection (Winer suggested leaving gauges in place longer to capture seasonal variation in data, to be used if the assumptions from a one-month time frame are found invalid), the model will require an estimated 6 weeks to prepare (to be verified by Dr. Bernard Hsieh, ERDC).  Results from the modeling would be available in the February time frame, with a final report expected in late March (again, to be estimated by Hsieh).
5. Salinities in 4 marsh areas surrounding the HNC (chosen by Nathan Dayan) will be determined through the placement of salinity gages in the marsh areas.  After the collection of salinity data, correlations will be made between the salinities produced by the CH3D model in the channels and the salinities observed by the gage data.  
ENGINEERING

a. Timbalier Island Desktop Study – proceeding; could have report by week of 5 November with recommendations
b. Dredged Material Disposal Plans for O&M – Awaiting additional input from WVA, cultural, desktop study, environmental etc.
c. Boring Logs for DNR – Dayan will contact and see if last incarnation is acceptable for Khalil, and will help provide a cleaner copy if needed.  Geotech and Engineering will help coordinate, if necessary
d. Geotechnical ITR Responses – has been on hold; Gannon will coordinate with ITR team members and Geotech for review.
e. Appendix Status – has also been on hold; Gannon will meet first week of Nov with Jolissaint and Beck to go over issues with ITR and Turner (PBS&J) for latest version.  
f. Tow Simulation Waiver Status – Complete, report signed and being sent to MVN. Waiver granted.
g. Wake Study – Economic input meeting on 31 October; will coordinate with Winer and Whalen to correlate results of both parts before submitting to PDT.
h. Advance Maintenance Prism ITR status – ITR and PDT discussed; agreed on methods.  Will not be brought up as ITR issue.  IPR team had agreed that it would rely on ITR input to decide appropriateness of methods to determine AMP. Closed.
i. Re-alignment of Channel – being addressed as part of the desktop study.
j. Cost Engineering – draft of costs two locations (East Island and Timbalier) for disposal of material from Cat Island Pass complete, under supervisory review.  Should be presented before next meeting.
ENVIRONMENTAL

a. EIS status – still pending input from WVA, which is being re-scheduled to incorporate NOAA input.  
CULTURAL 

a. Status of Survey – expected to be complete within the next few weeks.  Report expected by end of December
b. Survey add-on – work being done to incorporate possible deepening of BGC.  In advent of determination by hydraulics that deepening the channel will be necessary, PM decided to include in fieldwork currently underway the cultural survey of BGC and disposal areas identified by Morganza to the Gulf project analysis of BGC.  Survey will add approx 2 weeks to project now (much more for mob/demob and reporting if determination of need comes later).  Schedule slip is minimal.
OTHER

a. Real estate needs (oyster leases, ROE – 90 days needed to address)

b. EPR Funding and Schedule – EPR funded as part of project.  Scheduled concurrent with public meeting.  McCrossen suggested integration of EPR earlier – as done with ITR, incorporate comments in process.
c. Authority – PM has been in contact with MVD and HQ about issue.  Needs follow-up.
SCHEDULE

Risko (PBS&J) has put together schedule for remaining items that details expected steps from current date to Chief’s report.  PDT members need to review timing, predecessors and completion date for each milestone.  

ACTION ITEMS

· PM will contact Neubauer (Walla Walla) for Cost Engineering ITR member

· C. Anderson will provide PM with updated details about changes in lock

· Whalen will contact and request DrChecks backcheck for ITR comments/responses

· Whalen will provide ITR team update for econ appendix.

· Price will contact Hsieh, ERDC, about marsh salinity modeling effort and proceed with contract

· Dayan will contact Kahlil re: boring logs, will help provide a cleaner copy if needed.  Geotech and Engineering will help coordinate, if necessary

· Gannon will coordinate with ITR team members and Geotech for review.

· Gannon will meet first week of Nov with Jolissaint and Beck to go over issues with ITR and Turner (PBS&J) for latest version.  

· PM will organize economic input meeting for wake study (10 am 31 October – 345); will coordinate with Winer and Whalen to correlate results before submitting to PDT.

· Dayan will re-schedule WVA to include all members of team. 

· PM will contact HQ concerning authority

· PM will verify the need (or lack) for additional VE study

· PDT members will review each milestone on schedule.  
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